
















The Voice in the Wilderness is a Korean journal published for Korean residents living in New Mexico. Our goal is to help the Korean community of New Mexico. 
Especially the Ethnic Minority Local Church Task Force in the New Mexico Annual Conference of the United Methodist Church supports for publishing this journal. We 
distribute this journal at the major cities in New Mexico to find out Korean residents and make a network for helping each other. If you have question, contact Mrs. Choy 
by phone (505-553-1009) or email (kuchachoy@q. com). 
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